
 
 
 
Rough and tumble play and fantasy aggression 
 
Young children often engage in play that has aggressive themes – such as superhero and 
weapon play; some children appear pre-occupied with these themes, but their behaviour is 
not necessarily a precursor to hurtful behaviour or bullying, although it may be inconsiderate 
at times and may need addressing using strategies as above. 
 

• We recognise that teasing and rough and tumble play are normal for young children 
and acceptable within limits. We regard these kinds of play as pre-social and not as 
problematic or aggressive. 

 

• We will develop strategies to contain play that are agreed with the children, and 
understood by them, with acceptable behavioural boundaries to ensure children are 
not hurt. 

 

• We recognise that fantasy play also contains many violently dramatic strategies, 
blowing up, shooting etc., and that themes often refer to ‘goodies and baddies” and 
as such offer opportunities for us to explore concepts of right and wrong. 

 

• We are able to tune in to the content of the play, perhaps to suggest alternative 
strategies for heroes and heroines, making the most of ‘teachable moments’ to 
discourage empathy and lateral thinking to explore alternative scenarios and 
strategies for conflict resolution. 

 

• We do not allow children to bring in toy guns or weapons, however if they choose to 
use their imagination with the open ended resources in the setting then practitioners 
will support their imagination, ensuring they reinforce right from wrong and the pre-
school rules. 
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